
  

  
1 Marcus Borg, Jesus A New Vision:  Spirit, Culture and the Life of Discipleship 
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From the Pastor:  
As I write this article for the April newsletter, we have yet to enter Holy 

Week. Two days from now, Jesus will enter Jerusalem “triumphantly”—as tradition 

describes it. He goes there because that is where Jewish pilgrims go during 

Passover—if at all possible. The crowds greet him with shouts of “Hosanna, blessed 

is he who comes in the name of the Lord!” In just five short days, shouts of 

celebration are replaced by shouts of condemnation. And what follows is the cross. 

Holy Week has the capacity to send our spirits swimming in the depths of guilt, as 

we imagine all the ways we “crucify” Jesus in our own lives. Many focus primarily 

on the cross and its salvific meaning for their lives, to the extent that it is hard for 

them to visualize past Good Friday.  

The spiritual walk is primarily associated with scrutiny, self-examination, and 

discipline. Granted, there is something to be said for a life well examined. It 

requires honesty about ourselves and our need for change and transformation. 

However, instead of this being the whole purpose of our lives, I think that perhaps 

this is just the beginning of a life that is sacred and full. A life well lived is modeled 

on the life of Jesus of Nazareth, who came that we might experience the tangible 

love of God. As Marcus Borg puts it in his book Jesus A New Vision: “Jesus was an 

epiphany of God—a ‘disclosure’ of God or ‘revelation’ of God. He did not reveal God 

only in his teaching, but in his very way of being. His life thus provides particular 

content to what the love of God is like—giving concreteness to what otherwise can 

be an abstraction. As true man, he is the model for human life, specifically the life 

of discipleship.”1  

For me, discipleship means living in the light of the resurrection. What the 

cross and the resurrection have to say to us is that no Individual, no Entity, no 

Government, no Power on earth can stop the compassion and love that God has for 

humanity. What the resurrection says to us is that Christ’s mission continues long 

after the cross. The resurrection compels us to minister to others as did Christ, 

actively breaking down the walls of oppression—the ones that marginalize real 

people who feel, who hurt, who simply are looking for some mercy, grace, and 

justice. There are countless individuals who are in need of what the church, which 

takes Jesus as its model, can provide. Christ does not ask us to go where he has not 

already been. He beckons us to come with him. To see in each face we encounter—

his face. That is all. It is quite simple, at least for a while. At least until the 

establishment tells us we shouldn’t be there—that ______ (wherever the powerful 

are in charge) is no place for good people like us to be hanging out. Often we are 

informed that our presence is a problem and we need to move on. When we hear 

such things, it should bring to mind all the challenges that faced Jesus in his 

relationship with the religious folk and politically powerful of his day. He didn’t 
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“move on” but “kept on keepin on” even to the cross.  

Friends, that is what he meant when he asked us to take up our own crosses and follow him.  It 

means not backing down to the powerful forces in our culture.  It means worrying about our 

neighbor’s plight.  It means breaking out of the mindset that all we need to worry about is “me and 

mine.” Living in the resurrection means we are to help others experience the JOY of life, the love 

and mercy of God, as well as the compassion and healing of Christ. So Church let’s get on with it! 

 
May your Easter be blessed and joyful!  
Pastor Renee 
 

 

More Thoughts From the Pastor 
 I hope that this Lenten season has proven to be inspiring for you.  So far our speakers at our 

Lenten Reflections have been spectacular.  Personally they have helped me to better understand 

what it is like to live in a different color skin than me; to get a glimpse of what it is like to be a 

Muslim, not only in the United States, but in Murray, Kentucky particularly; and to inspire and 

challenge me to do my small part to care for creation so that future generations may enjoy its beauty 

as well as live healthy lives because we left them clean air and water.  As of this writing there have 

been only three Reflections and I have no doubt the final two will be equally as compelling. 

 On Wednesday of Holy Week which is April 12 we will have the Anointing Service with First 

Christian Church.  This will be our 3rd year for this joint service.  It is based on the anointing of Jesus 

by Mary of Bethany, who some scholars believe was actually Mary Magdalene.   

 I am so excited to have Tova Shinall lead us this year in a Seder meal.  Tova is an Orthodox 

Jew and she has educated me in so many ways.  I hope that you will consider attending the Seder 

which will be held on Thursday April 13th at 6:00 p.m.  We will have an RSVP sheet on the table in the 

narthex.  We need a solid count so that we can prepare the tables accordingly.  If you want to 

experience the Passover tradition of Jesus and the disciples then you won’t want to miss this 

opportunity.   

 Finally on Good Friday we will have a reenactment of the crucifixion.  It will be a service of 

Shadows.  We did this last year and it was one of the most powerful services I have experienced.  I 

hope that you will consider attending the remaining two Lenten Reflections and these three Holy 

Week services.  

 We will be having a pot-luck Easter breakfast this year that will begin at 9:30.  Because of this 

we will need to have flowers to the church by 8:30 so that we can complete the Living Cross in time 

for all of us to be able to enjoy food and fellowship together.  We will need our youth group as well 

as some adults who can help to be at church by 8:30 to work on it. If you would like to bring the 

flowers to church on Good Friday then we have some vases to put them in until Sunday morning. 

 Please consider inviting friends, neighbors, and relatives to some of the Lenten/Holy Week 

activities and to Easter breakfast and worship. May you have a Holy Season and I hope to see you at 

our special services!  

 

Shalom, 

Pastor Renee 
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Easter Breakfast Potluck 

Easter Morning 

April 16
th

 @ 9:30am 
Sugar-cured ham and country ham will be provided. 

 

A sign-up sheet is on the table in the narthex. 

 

Please invite family and friends to join us! 

 

Call Val Heath 270-873-2098 with any questions. 

 

We will not have Sunday School on Easter Sunday. 

 

 

 

Presbyterian Women  

Circle Meetings 
 

Presbyterian Women will meet on Saturday, April 8 

from 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. at the church for a quilting 

workshop with Betty Brown (see accompanying 

article). Please bring your lunch; dessert and drinks will 

be provided.  

 

Dorothy McKenzie Circle will meet on Tuesday, 

April 11 at 1:00 p.m. at the church. We will discuss 

Week 3 of the book, A Bead and a Prayer. Ann 

Stanley will supply refreshments. 
 

Beth Belote Circle will meet on Thursday, April 6 

from 6:00-7:30 p.m. at the church to join with others 

for the last of the Thursday evening series of Lenten 

reflections. Dinner will be provided, and Rev. Dr. Ruth 

Ragovin from the First Christian Church will speak on 

forgiveness.  

 

Presbyterian Women 

Craft Workshops 
 
Our painting project on March 6th was a success 
with Pat Bolton's direction.  Renee got a redone 
chair, the church kitchen got a redone stool, 
Cheryl redid a cabinet, I have a redone end table 
and we got suggestions and help from the 
spectators.  Our next project is a quilting 
workshop at the church with Betty Brown—
actually two workshops—on Saturday, April 8th 
from 11:30am to 1:30pm and on Monday May 1st 
from 7:00 to 8:30pm.  Betty will help us quilt a 
square each. She will supply the material, 

needles, pins, etc.  If you like to work on your 
sewing machine and it's portable, bring that.  If 
no, most of us will be working by hand.  Once 
the squares are completed, Betty will turn them 
into a quilt that will be donated to Buckhorn 
Children’s Home.  Please bring a lunch to 
the Saturday workshop; drinks and dessert will 
be provided at both. 

--Ann Stanley 
 

 

PW Spring Gathering  
 

The annual Spring Gathering for the 

Presbytery Women of the Western Kentucky 

Presbytery will be held on Thursday, April 

20th at Bowling Green.   We will carpool from 

our parking lot and need to leave by 7 :00  
am.   Please contact Cheryl Pittman if you 

would l ike to attend.  
 

Presbytery Meeting @ FPC  
 

Our church will be hosting the Presbytery 
Meeting on May 9th.   We will serve a light 

breakfast and a lunch.  Look for a signup 

sheet in the narthex soon for volunteers to 

serve and clean -up.  This NOT just for 

Pres byterian Women...it is a church wide 
event and all hands on deck will be 

needed.   There are usually between 75 -90 

attendees.  
 

 Thanks for your help in advance!  

 Cheryl Pittman, Chairperson.  
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The Living Cross  

 

Did you know that The Living 

Cross has been an Easter 

tradition at FPC for over 30 

years?  As we celebrate 

Christ's Resurrection each year, 

an empty wooden cross comes 

"alive" with color as flowers 

are added, one by one, to 

create this glorious image. 

 After our Easter services, we 

place the Living Cross on our 

front sidewalk as our witness 

to all that "He Is Risen - He Is 

Risen Indeed!"  

 

Please have your flowers at 

the church  by 8:30 a.m. on 

Easter Morning.  We will work 

on the cross from 8:30 a.m. to 

9:30 a.m. 

 
 

Palm Sunday 

Service @ 10:45 
April 9, 2017 

 
Service of Anointing & Healing, April 12, 2016 

@ First Christian Church @ 6:00 

 

Maunday Thursday 
Seder Meal@ 6:00 

April 13, 2017 

 
Good Friday  

Service @ 7:30 

April 14, 2017 
 

Easter Sunday  

Living Cross @ 8:30 
Breakfast Potluck @ 9:30 

Service @ 10:45 

April 16, 2017 

 
 

April 16th 
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Going òGreenó for 
Need Line! 

 

Letõs focus on "green" food items  in honor 

of spring.  Bring in spinach, beans, lima 

beans, peas, etc. Maybe even pickles! 

olives! mustard greens!  But please, no 

green eggs & ham. 
 

 
Easter is quickly approaching!  Our tradition here at 

FPC is to offer all an opportunity to purchase an 

Easter lily "in honor of" or "in memory of" a loved 

one.  The lilies will brighten our sanctuary on Palm 

Sunday and Easter morning and then you may take 

yours home.  Look for sign-up sheets in the narthex.  

The cost is $8. 

 

 
Outside Cleanup  

April 8th  

8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

Logos Sunday School Class 
 
The adult class that meets on 
Sunday mornings at  9:15 a.m. in the 
Fellowship Hall, is doing a wonderful 
Lenten study on Forgiveness, a book by 
Marjorie Thompson.  If you are looking 
for something to occupy your time until 
church begins, please come out and join 
our conversation! 
 
-Ann Stanley 

Head & Heart 
 

Head and Heart will meet on Thursday, 

April 27 at 7:00 p.m. in the Session 

room. We will discuss chapters 5-6 of 

John Dominic Crossan's How to Read the 

Bible and Still be a Christian.  If you are 

interested in the Biblical view of justice 

but haven't read the book, come 

anyway.  I will supply some notes and 

we will view a video presentation on the 

subject by Crossan. 

 

Ken Wolf 

wolken43@gmail.com 

mailto:wolken43@gmail.com
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Café Justo: Celebrating 15 Years of Building Relationships and 
Understanding across Borders 

 
Lilia Velázquez and her son David Cifuentes, members of Café Justo, sharing conversation and 
coffee with Mayor Robert Uribe of Douglas, Arizona, location of PCUSA Border Ministry, 
Frontera de Cristo. 

  

 
In November, Cafe Justo will celebrate its 15th Anniversary.  Cafe Justo means many things to many 
people.  For Idelda Hernandez, it means that her husband Mundo Ballinas could return home to 
Chiapas, Mexico from Atlanta, GA and help raise their daughters.  In this video, you can see the 
family's joy that Madelein will graduate from nursing school this month and that Nilda is in her second 
year of university. 
 

The First Presbyterian Church of Greer, SC has developed a strong relationship with the farming 
families of Cafe Justo.  Pastor Brandi Casto Waters who has participated in two Border to Border 
Delegations wrote a reflection for national fair trade day that describes a little of what Café Justo 
means to her congregation: 
 

"Being able to directly support [Café Justo] has had a great impact on our congregation. There is a 
great pride in knowing that our choice to [buy Café Justo] is bringing families back together and 
providing opportunities for meaningful work in Salvador Urbina, Chiapas.  Each time we drink Café 
Justo coffee, we are giving life and hope to the families of that community." 
 

First Presbyterian Church of Murray KY also supports Café Justo. Shade-grown, rain-forest friendly, 
organic Café Justo is available in the narthex every Sunday. Pound bags of top quality Arabica coffee 
in whole-bean, ground, and decaf Arabica can be purchased for $11 each. Make checks payable to 
Presbyterian Women.  Enjoy the coffee and give life and hope to families! 
 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ElhIf_T_j8jBtWOH023q2qNPSLK_kRvNUeaOgaWLzdVk-rYd6OZfLn0RJrC2jnZj7Gj78cv5lBPiQeTYM0HrzeSRRq9inCfOdwImULiG7bUjw6CXi1UnsdDRIKEpsVymn8ckfctvGRNwnkurcEAHH6eFZqlOSRYWGgMXXUhPCX2d5eSCchIcOZd_kodLh-WYFJ4Zwk8TKHcF4koservw3nHXtXU-nJu7QVXaSfALBJ-cVcMyXo9tnlFYGbxHAr7KWgdCQo2JaPYbwkmsWTOhI1KkUrzyfV86PaR_FzZ_JHw=&c=ko6UGy6nCs_AWjNhrsWCLvAtyiRNAGP8gT_kHfnBPQyj6ufn_wrsWg==&ch=vZkQ0ei4uFE1JBlAF--gw8RzyYovnJgeB030T4jIx9GzLiMwH4MFYw==
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ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 
 

Lent is traditionally a season of fasting and 
prayer. During this time, Christians pay close 
attention to spiritual disciplines that deepen our 
understanding of what God is doing in our lives 
and in the world. As a church, we spend time 
together hearing about and praying for the 
ministries of compassion and justice done through 
our support of One Great Hour of Sharing.  
 

Jesus’ ministry was among those who were most 
vulnerable. He preached good news to the poor 
and release to the captives. One Great Hour of 
Sharing helps us share this same good news to 
those same vulnerable people in our world today: 
those who are hungry, who are suffering from disaster, who are dealing with oppression in society.  
 

Every gift made to this offering will meet the needs of people. While we trust our OGHS programs to 
respond to the needs of our poorest and hungriest neighbors, those programs can only do so to the 
extent of our generosity. The One Great Hour of Sharing website (www.presbyterianmission.org/oghs) 
provides information on how your support of OGHS helps people all over the world, and offer prayers 
for the projects and people who receive them. You are invited to give to the OGHS Offering on Easter 
Sunday, April 16, joining with Christians all across the country in opening their hearts to witness 
tangibly to the abundant love of God through One Great Hour of Sharing. 
 

 

  

Financial Report  
from the Stewardship Committee  

 

From the February 28 financial statement 
Church income was about 33% higher than budgeted and expenses were pretty much on target for this time of 

the year, compared with the 2017 church operating budget.   
 

2017 income as of February 28 — $39,504 
 

2017 expenses as of February 28 — $30,502 
 

Building Fund Update 
At the end of February, the remaining balance on the church mortgage from the Presbyterian Investment and 

Loan Program was $41,500. Church treasurer George Kipphut believes that we can pay our church building 

debt in full within approximately one year! If you pledged to the Building Fund, please honor your pledge. If 

not, please contribute what you can to the Building Fund to help meet this goal as soon as possible. Thank you 

and bless you for your donations. 

 

òI was glad when they said unto me, ôLet us go into the house of the Lord.õó Psalm 122:1 

 

http://www.presbyterianmission.org/oghs
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  Dear Friends of First Presbyterian, 
 
ah¢! ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 5ŀΩǎƘŀ ¢ǳŎƪ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƛƴ {ŀƴ [ǳŎŀǎ ¢ƻƭƛƳŀƴ, Guatemala, representing our church on a 
week-ƭƻƴƎ ŦƻǊŜƛƎƴ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇΦ ah¢! ŦǳƴŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ 5ŀΩǎƘŀΩǎ ŀƛǊƭƛƴŜ ŦŀǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǳǎƛƴƎ ŦŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ 
the week, and our church raised approximately $2,000.00 for the trip, enough to pay for the team to help 
build a house, provide a medical clinic, and offer a Bible School to be to the Guatemalan children. We also 
provided approximately $600.00 worth of vitamins, Tylenol, and Motrin for pregnant women, children, and 
adults. In addition, we are sponsoring a Guatemŀƭŀƴ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
 
We are partnering with Jenna Goggins, the pastor of First Presbyterian Church of Paducah and Jennifer 
DeMauro from the First Congregational Church of Manchester, Vermont to participate in this exciting new 
mission. Jenna has built a relationship with the people of San Lucas Toliman, Guatemala, through Promised 
Land Ministries over the years, and she is a friend of Jennifer DeMauro. A doctor from Vermont is a part of 
the team this year. Jenna is hoping to make new contacts on this trip so that we may be able to travel as a 
team in the summer in the coming years.  
 
5ŀΩǎƘŀ ǿŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǿƴΦ ²Ŝ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ 
great Bible School materials, focusing on God as the creator of the universe and everything within it. The 
kids will hear lessons about the solar system and the Milky Way Galaxy. We were very excited to find these 
materials, since they have universal appeal. Jenna Goggins has reported through Facebook that ninety-five 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ŎƭƛƴƛŎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŘŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ 5ŀΩǎƘŀ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
day of Bible School together.  
 
²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ϷоллΦлл ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
ǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘ ƻŦ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƎƛǊƭΦ 5ŀΩǎƘŀ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ 
and will bring pictures of her back from the mission trip.  
 
Most of the MOTA students have gone home for Spring Break this week, and I will be on Spring Break 
March 31-!ǇǊƛƭ фΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƻǾŜǊǿƘŜƭƳŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇΦ 
You are the most wonderful people I could ever hope to serve.  
 
Sincerely,  
Lisa Polivick  
 
MOTA Calendar  
March 30 - 5ŀΩǎƘŀ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ƻƴ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇ  
April 1 - Fifth and Main Bible Study  
April 6 - .ǊŜǘǘ ŀƴŘ 5ŀΩǎƘŀ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜ  
April 13 - Spa Night  
April 20 - Progressive Dinner  
April 27 - Bonfire  
April 29 - Trip to Garden of the Gods  
May 4 - Movie Night  
May 8-12 - Finals Week 
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Prayer Concerns 
“Blessed be God, because God has not rejected my prayer  
or removed God’s steadfast love from me.”--Psalm 66:20 

Church Members and Regular Attendees 

Crawford Family   Loss of both of Luke’s grandparents within the last 3 weeks 

Harry Brown   Outpatient surgery recovery 

Patsy Chaney   Vertigo 

Ralph Pittman   Heart monitor evaluation 

Family of Andrea Howe  Loss of a member of the extended family 

Joe Belcher   Recent hernia surgery 

Warren Thomas  Home 

Carleen Belcher   Hickory Woods  

Paul Shaw   Declining health due to Parkinson’s Disease  

Roxane Riegler   Father passed away 

Harry Brown    COPD, kidney problems 

Mary Lynn Christensen  At Brookdale 

Sal Matarazzo    Congestive heart failure 

Maryann Mitchell   Continues cancer treatment; recovery from fall  

Rosemary Moore   Health issues  

Betty Shepperson Glaucoma & macular degeneration 

Barbara Simons   Health issues  

Mildred Valentine   At Spring Creek with dementia  

Korean Church   Has interim pastor who is a chaplain at Fort Campbell 

 

Family and Friends of the Congregation 

The May Family  death of one son, recovery of another 

Jack Trout   friend of Whitey and Joan 

Tabitha & Junior  Pittman’s family 

Earline Clark   Toni Belcher’s mother 

Sandy Cunningham   Pastor Renee’s mother, sever macular degeneration 

Ruth Tinsley Arnold  Friend of Maribeth Crawford 

Family of Ryan Kirchman Nephew of Marcie Johnson 
Suzanne   Marcie Hobbs’ sister, broken heel  

Gary Hopkins   Friend of the Pittman’s and Cochran’s, recent stroke 

Jack Flagg   Friend of Ralph Pittman, lung cancer 

Donna Johnson   Deanna’s cousin’s wife, rehab at home 

Dan    Juli McClain’s father, Spring Creek 

Audrey Brown   Kathie Fleming’s friend; had brain surgery 

Chloe’s family Little girl hit by car, witnessed by the Crawford’s while on vacation, passed away from 

injuries 

Tom    Bev Reuter’s brother; on hospice, also balance issues 

Toni Belcher & family  Loss of her father 

Jessie Burtoft    Luke Crawford’s grandmother COPD, depression  

Smith Broadbent   Anne Adams’ brother, Parkinson’s 

Caden Hines    Betty Shepperson’s great-grandson, chronic lymphatic illness  

Don Knop    Barbara Conley’s brother-in-law, cancer  

Austin Lange   Prayers requested for guidance in his life 

Victor Loberger  Gordon’s brother, muscular dystrophy, declining 

Jim McCulloch   Maribeth Crawford’s grandfather, failing health 

Margie Piraino   Laynie Mitchell’s sister, heart not pumping efficiently  

William Robasse   Barbara Conley’s son, early-onset Alzheimer’s is progressing  

Family of Skip Bledsoe     
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Alex Arnett   Dr. Mike Ridley’s granddaughter, stage 4 Hodgkin’s disease 

Patty Branum   Cancer 

Edna Davis    Breast cancer spreading, friend of Pastor Renee  

Mary Lou K    Friend of Barbara Conley, has cancer in three places (lung, hip, colon)  

Thelma    Melinda Wall’s co-worker, breast cancer.  

Hinton First Presbyterian  As they search for a new pastor (Ann Wells’ church in West Virginia) 

For All who have lost family pets this week 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
Join us 

each Thursday @ noon  
              for the Lunch Bunch 
 

April 6, 2017 Cracker Barrel 

April 13, 2017 aǳƎǎȅΩǎ 

April 20, 2017 Big Apple 

April 27, 2017 Jasmine 
 

 
Every Wednesday morning @ 

7:00 a.m. 

April 5, 2017 Martha's 

April 12, 2017 Cracker Barrel 

April 19, 2017 Crossroads 

April 26, 2017 Hih Burger 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

1601 Main Street 

Murray, KY  42071 

 

 
Whitey Adams 10th 

Elizabeth Johnson 20th 

Sal Matarazzo 21st 

Deanna Wolf 21st 

Shirley McKinney 22nd 

Ralph Pittman 30th 

 

  
 

Dan &Rosemary Moore 
April 14th 

 
Jamie & Roy Helton 

April 28th 
 

 

 

 

Forsaken for us 
Church reformer Martin Luther considered Jesusô cry from 
the cross, ñMy God, my God, why have you forsaken 
me?ò (Matthew 27:46) as ñthe greatest words in all of 
Scripture,ò writes Timothy Keller. In Walking With God 
Through Pain and Suffering (Penguin Books), Keller 
notes, ñLuther knew personally about what he 
called Anfectungen, a word that means the óassaultsô that 
the world, the flesh and the devil make on human beings 
through the evils and suffering of life.ò  
 
Jesus suffered Anfectungen ñin infinite degrees, beyond 
anything any other human being will ever experience,ò 
Keller writes. And he did it all for us. As Luther said, ñIn 
Christ, the God-forsaken sinner has a Savior who has 
taken on himself the full depths of human estrangement 
from God ð and overcome it.ò 

  

 

 


